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18 July 2019 

Dear Nick, 

Consultation on the statutory guidance for firearms, including revised medical 
arrangements 

Thank you for your letter of the 18th July with notification that the consultation on the 
introduction of statutory guidance for firearms licensing, including revised medical 
arrangements, will be published shortly. 

BASC welcomes your commitment to ensuring that those who shoot are not disadvantaged, 
that there should be consistency if a fee is charged and that inappropriate charging should be 
challenged. We also welcome your support for a marker leading to ten year certificates and 
your commitment to IT solutions to ensure that this happens. 

We still have significant concerns, from the comments made in the five meetings we have had 
with you and your predecessors over the past three years, the numerous meetings with your 
officials and the contents of your letter, that the measures to be proposed in the consultation 
will not be robust enough to achieve our common aims. 

BASC is committed to public safety as a key factor in ensuring the continued private ownership 
of firearms. It is not in shooting's interest to have an uncoordinated, chaotic, system of firearms 
licencing, or the inconsistency that has bedevilled medical involvement in firearms licensing 
for nearly four years. 

As we have said in our meetings and correspondence a key problem with Home Office 
guidance, whether statutory or not, is that Chief Constables are not bound by its contents but 
merely have to have regard for it. This means that they can still depart from its provisions and 
that making the guidance statutory does little to address the inconsistency and varying practice 
in the 44 constabularies around Great Britain. 

A further problem is the fact that General Practitioners are the responsibility of the Department 
of Health and not the Home Office. We therefore recommend that the Department of Health 
is included in any forthcoming consultation. 

Together - for shooting, co11servt1tion, the f11t11re t111tf for lfOII
The British Association for Shooting and Conservation Limited 

Registered Society N 28488R 

BASC is a trading name of The British Association for Shooting and Conservation Limited and is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority ref 311937 

Patron: HRH The Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh, KG KT 

President: The Lord Dear, QPM 





Yours sincerely 

Christopher Graffius 
Executive Director of Communications & Public Affairs 


